
  Volume 39  No 12                   Creating Beloved Community            December 2019 

WORSHIP AND  
PROGRAMS: 
 
Regular Events 
 
Worship and Sunday School:  
Sundays, 9:55AM 
 
Adult Bells: Sundays, 8:00AM 
 
Adult Choir: Wednesdays, 6:45PM 
         
Junior Ringers: Sundays, 11:15AM 
 
Youth Choir: Sundays, 11:15AM 
 
Bible Study: Wednesdays, 10AM  
 
Fiber Fellowship:  
      2nd & 4th Tuesday, 7PM 
                  
Quilt Guild: 3rd Tuesday, 1PM 
 
Wednesday Dinner: Wednesdays,  
            6PM 

Board Meetings 
 
Christian Ed: Dec. 3, 7PM 
 
Council: Dec. 19, 7PM  
 
Deacons: Dec. 5, 7PM  
 
Finance & Property: Dec. 12, 7PM 
 
Media/Tech: Dec. 12, 6:15PM 
            
Missions: Dec. 3, 7:00PM  
 
Music:  Dec. 8, 11:30PM 
 
OCC: Jan. 8, 11:30AM  
 
Vitality: Dec. 5, 7PM  

1350 Pleasant St., Brockton, MA 02301  ●  508-586-3022  ●   www.brocktonucc.org   ●   office@brocktonucc.org 

PASTOR’S PAGE 

Christmas is coming.  In spite of Fred’s 
health, in spite of the packing boxes, in 
spite of the sadness of goodbye to all 
of you – Christmas is coming with its 
joy and hope and love.   We will       
celebrate with candles, with Lessons 
and Carols (Dec 15th), a pageant (Dec 
22nd) and a wonderful Christmas Eve 
service (Dec 24th, 7pm).  There will be 
a wonderful baptism, new members, and lots of joy.   

Fred and I arrived on the first Sunday of Advent 14 years ago – 
so this is our 15th Advent, our 15th Christmas – and then we will 
retire and move to our house in Waldoboro, Maine.  It is ten 
minutes from our grandchildren and their parents – and it will be 
great to be a bigger part of their lives.   

I hope to be able to say goodbye to as many of you as possible 
– that is my work of this month, along with accompanying Fred 
in this next phase of his cancer treatment.  If I do not lay eyes on 
you, know this: you are wonderful.  This congregation is       
wonderful, and you have been a blessing to me and to Fred  I 
will say more about this through the Advent season and    
Christmastide, with Epiphany Sunday (January 5th) scheduled 
as my last Sunday.   

But there is much to do between now and then, much that we 
hadn’t planned for – and I hope to see you.  Come to church if 
you can.  Call if you can’t.  Home visits seem impossible, but 
perhaps we can chat on the phone.   

So deck the halls, come to church to welcome the beginning of 
our story of faith, the beginning of the liturgical year – come and 
celebrate in anticipation and in joy.  

With prayers for a joyous and heart-filled Christmas season, 

Rev. Patricia 
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It’s Christmas pageant time!  Join us for worship 

December 22
nd

, when the members of the Sunday 

School (and maybe a few alumni) will retell the 

Christmas story with new vigor.  It’s an event not 

to be missed!  Rehearsals will happen during  

Sunday School in December and on Saturday  

December 21
st
 from 12-2pm.  There may not be 

room in the inn but there’s always room in the 

pageant, so come and join!    

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION YOUTH NEWS 
Confirmation continues to examine what each 
confirmand is confirming. This month the group 
will meet at 11:40am on Dec 1

st
, 8

th
 and 15

th
.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to the confirmands and Deacons who 
gathered for an awesome day retreat on           
November 23

rd
. It was great getting to grow in   

relationship and learn together!  A big thank you 
also to the confirmands for helping to serve and 
clean up the Thanksgiving Dinner, great work! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Junior and Senior Youth Groups will pair up in 

December for two Christmas themed events. On 

the afternoon of the 21
st
, we’ll be making a joyful 

noise as we go caroling to some of the older  

members of the congregation. Then on December 

29
th
, we’ll gather after church for a post-Christmas, 

Christmas celebration with lunch, a White           

Elephant, and a trip to see the lights at LaSalette. 

 

 

Looking for a way to get into the Christmas spirit?  

The Board of Christian Education is sponsoring an 

Advent workshop on December 15
th
 starting at 

11:30am.  There will be crafts and activities for all  

ages – paint an ornament, make a card for a 

church member in need, and enjoy some hot 

chocolate during Fellowship hour! 

DECEMBER HAPPENINGS 

December 15th          

@ 11:30am 



Notes from Murray 

The rhythm of God.  The power of music. The power of rhythm. It is        
astonishing how much music means to us in the grand scheme of things.  It is 
in almost all aspects of public life. There are videos you can watch of famous 
movie scenes with the sound track taken out and to say it is dramatically     
different is a vast understatement. When a medium to large event is planned, 
usually music is involved, even if it is background music, but usually it takes a 
more central role. Some find music helps them focus. I remember distinctly a 
car ride when Eddie (my oldest son) was very young, probably less than 1 
year old. My mom was visiting and she and I decided to take a drive with    
Eddie so that Nancy, my wife, could get a nap and some down time. Eddie 
was fine for a few minutes, but something was not right and he started crying, 
which soon became wailing. This lasted several minutes and we couldn’t pull 
over. We were cooing and shushing as best as we could, but it didn’t work. I 
decided to turn on our CD player in the car and music began to play. He 

calmed and soon was asleep, exhausted from his energetic crying. To this day, he finds music is soothing 
in many stressful situations. Some schools have started allowing students to play music during tests and 
other times of the day. It makes sense. So, if you are stressed or find that you are under the  psychological 
weather in these darker days of fall and winter, try music. If you are praying, try music. It might help you to 
focus on the topics you set out to pray for. I know when I pray or meditate, my mind  wanders a bit, but if 
music is around me, I have an easier time staying focused on and don’t fall asleep as easily.   

Our Annual Christmas Concert is almost here!  December 22nd at 1:00 in our wonderful sanctuary. Tell a 
friend! The choir has been working very hard on some great Christmas music. The bells ensembles will 
ring and the youth choir will sing! For the adult choir and chancel ringers, there is a dress rehearsal on  
Saturday, December 21st from 10:00 to 1:00.  The youth ensembles will also meet but timing will be      
announced as we get a bit closer.  Check with your director.  

The Adult Choir is going Caroling!  December 14th, we will be going to Bay Pointe and Heights Crossing to 
sing.  We are working on other destinations, too!  If you have interest, we have a limited number of spots, 

but let me know.  It is going to be great fun! 

Sincerely, 
Murray  

Christmas Elves will be needed again this year to 

take gifts to families living with homelessness.  Most 

are in area hotels – the gifts are from the Friends of 

the Homeless who find families to “adopt” homeless 

families, then they gather and wrap the gifts – we pick 

them up in Hingham and bring them to our church 

where our elves take over and deliver the gifts to the 

homeless families.  If you would like to participate, 

usually the weekend before Christmas, sign up at the 

information counter.   

 

Christmas Eve will be 
celebrated in one      

service at 7pm. Bring 
your family, bring your 
neighbors, bring your 

friends - it is a wonderful 
service. 



 

ORGAN COMPLETION COMMITTEE 

FROM THE ORGAN COMPLETION COMMITTEE 
December Midday Music is on Wednesday, December 11

th
 at 12:15 

pm, featuring Brian Edwards as Guest Organist, with his program, “The 
Feeling of Christmas.”  Mr. Edwards is the organist at St. Cyprian’s     
Episcopal Church, Roxbury. He hails from Antigua, where his musical 
journey started at the tender age of 5. Mr. Edwards attended Longy 
School of Music of Bard College where he earned a degree in organ.   
Midday Music is free, open to the public, with donations accepted for 

             the Organ Fund. 
  
Thanks to all who enjoyed a meal at Chateau          
Restaurant, Stoughton   
On Nov. 14

th
, about $160 was donated to the Organ Fund.  

Thanks to Chateau Restaurant for supporting community 
programs! 
 
Purchase a Pipe: If you are considering any end of 
year donations to causes you care about, please include 
the Organ Fund. A donation of $270 represents one pipe in 
our total cost to complete the organ with the Choir Division. 
So far, we have raised $145,059 in donations and pledges 
which covers 543 pipes out of the total of 620 to be        
installed. Donations may be made online through the 
church website, via check, or as a Qualified Charitable            
Contribution from an IRA. And pledges to be paid in 2020 
are still welcome. Thanks to all who have made this      
progress possible! 
 
Organ Completion Committee: Deb Bowman, Eleanor  
Calvin, Ann Clark, Donna Costa (chairperson), Audrey 
Jones, Dot Quimby, Shirley Strangis or David Stuart. 

Save the Date! 
 

Epiphany Sunday, January 5, 2020 

Save the Date To Celebrate... 

The Rev. Patricia Hayes 

And the Rev. Fred Hayes 

And their ministry at CCC! 
 

Celebration during worship will continue in Fellowship hour followed by a 

luncheon. Please mark your calendar! Many more details to come! 



Wishing all the best on your birthdays 
Don Myers, Jeanie Boutwell, Leo Larson, Hector        
Morales, Lili Fleming, Scott Weatherbee, Cara Harrigan, 
Peridine Bastia, Breanna McNary, Russ Gillpatrick,   
Emma Milton, Janis Creedon, Dorothy Edyth Liolios, 
Glenn Carey, Joey Izyk, Nicole Milton, Nathan Eckstrom, 
Carole Duhamel, Bobby Gair, Piper Garner-MacKinnon, 
Betsy McMahon, Carolyn Bennett, Audrey Jones,     
Robbie Sinesi, Luke Creedon, Brian Ferguson, India 
Vergne, Stephanie Purssell 

(listed in order of day of month from 1 to 30) 

Fiber Fellowship & CRAFTS! 
After the New Year we are going to add crafts to 
our group. You can bring a craft or see what we 

are working on.  
Meets the 2

nd
 & 4

th
 Tuesday 

From 7:00 - 9:00 PM 
All Welcome, 

The more the merrier! 

BAPTISM 
Mark Hayes 

and  
Dylan Macnair 

on 
November 17, 2019  

Great grandsons of Glenna Paananen 

Young at Heart will 

pass on its Christmas 

party – we inadvertently 

scheduled it for the 

same time as the      

mid-day music concert, 

so we invite everyone 

to attend that lively    

organ concert.          

See you in the spring! 

 

 

 

 

The Church Book is coming: watch for sign-ups in 
early December to order your copy of a book of   
poetry, reflections, and essays on beliefs and faith 
written by about 30 of your fellow members!  We 
anticipate the book, in paperback/trade book format, 
will cost $10.  Sample copies can be seen in       
mid-December, delivery before Christmas.              
A wonderful stocking stuffer. 

 

 

 

 

 

Interested in Joining the Church – if you want to 
join the church please contact RP for a set of 
handouts and gather after church on December 
8

th
 to meet each other and the deacons. 

Church tour will be available. There will be a 
table with a sign in fellowship hall  during      
fellowship hour.  

If your own cupboard is 
bare, please remember 
you are ALWAYS        
welcome to help yourself 
to the food  pantry - and 
for Christmas groceries I 
do have some $50 Market 
Basket cards to help 
out. Just ask (you can 

see RP in church, or ask Deana in the office). 

SERRV table will be open      
Sunday, December 8th. 



Bold, Amazing Harvest Fair 2019! 
 

* Thank you to all who worked in any way/ all ways on this year’s Harvest Fair. What a caring, hard-working, and 

creative Beloved Community! More than 120 volunteers worked together to make this event happen. Wow! 
 

* CCC Harvest Fair 2019 was both a Fun-raiser and a Fund-raiser. We could not count the number of guests 

who attended, but we’ve had estimates upwards of 1,200! The comments were positive and appreciative! We 
had many inquiries about our church. As of the writing of this article, we have surpassed the $16,400 mark in 
income! Spectacular! 

 

* What a Bold Beloved Community we are creating and enlarging. We have been given the Manifold Grace of 

God and powerful gifts to share. Blessings abound! Possibilities are boundless! Praise and thanks to God! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
  

SNIPPETS  
  (Not Snippy! Just Zippy!) 

 
All Hands on Deck of the Stewardship-Ship! 

Yes, we are rocking the boat! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Oh, yes, we are really rocking the boat! Pledge forms continue to 
“roll in” as part of our Stewardship Sundays Rolling Pledge         
Collection. Lots of bold, increased pledging! As we move to the   
follow-up phase of our Pledge Experience, please continue to place 
your completed pledge forms in the offering plate on Sunday    
morning, deliver them to the church office, or mail them in. Thank 
you to one and all! We are being bold, indeed! 

 

 Blessed, peaceful, and Spirit-filled Advent to all! What a joy to live 
and serve in this Bold Beloved Community! We are bold in our    
giving, bold in our caring, and bold in our support of one another. 
And...TOGETHER, we share the Advent sense of preparation,   
waiting, and expectation... 

 

 “Like good stewards of the Manifold Grace of God, serve one      
another with whatever gifts each of you has received. Be generous 
with these different gifts God gave you, passing them around so that 
all get in on it. That way, God’s bright presence will be evident in 
everything through Jesus. Glory and praise to God! Encores to the 
end of time! Oh yes, and Amen!”   1 Peter 4: 10 - 11 

 
Hope, Peace, Joy, and Love,   Doe, Matt, Jane, RP, and Katrina 

 

 

 

 

 

CCC HARVEST FAIR 

 

 

 

On May 19, 2019, at the annual meeting of Christ     
Congregational Church, the membership voted to     
approve the installation of a new roof on the building, 
and the installation of solar panels. 

The roof was installed almost immediately and looks 
great.  

The installation of 101 solar panels on the south facing 
roof has been done for a couple of months now. There 
was also extensive work done inside the building      
running cables, and installing electrical panels. Then 
came the process of waiting for inspections from the city, 
and then by National Grid. The final inspection was  
completed on Wednesday November 13th, and National 
Grid installed two new meters. The new meters are 
needed because during the late spring and summer and 
early fall, the meter will actually run backwards on clear 
days, as we generate more electricity than we use. 

On Thursday November 14th, the “switch” was flicked 
and we finally started generating electricity. 

As reported at the annual meeting last May, this solar 
panel system will significantly reduce our electric bill, as 
well as lessening our carbon footprint.  



VITALITY VIBES 
I would like to send out a very big Thank 
you to the Vitality committee for the help in 
preparing for the Thanksgiving Dinner.   

Thank you to all that stepped up on Sunday 
to help at the dinner, from preparation,  
plating the meal to delivering the meals. 
Clean up went so smoothly with the many 
hands.  We have such a Fantastic Church 
Family. The next Vitality meeting is Dec.5th. 

Lisa Landerholm, Chair 

FROM THE MISSIONS COMMITTEE...  
The second Sunday of Advent is December 8

th
, and the Missions Committee will have 2 Christmas 

Trees on display! The annual Christmas Card Tree will be upstairs before and after service every   
Sunday.  The purpose of this tree will be to donate the money church members would have spent 
sending cards to each other – and donating that money to our Missions work. We invite folks to sign a 
Christmas card and hang it on the Christmas Card Tree. The annual Hat/Scarf/Mitten Christmas Tree 
will be downstairs. Please consider decorating this tree with your contributions; all donations will be  

donated to local homeless and families in need.   
 
In Gathering Sunday was a success! Thank you 
to those who brought in food donations! Please     
consider donating to our food pantry throughout the 
winter.   
Also, we will continue to collect 2020 calendars for 
Veterans through the end of the year. For further 
ways to get involved with Missions work, please 
reach out to the  members of the Missions        
Committee!  We continue to seek a couple of new 
members… 

WHAT IS YOUR FAVORITE THING TO DO AS A FAMILY?   

Breakfast shrimp,  Graham cracker pie & lots of laughs 

WHAT IS YOUR FAVORITE THANKSGIVING FOOD?  

Sweet potato mashed & Turkey. The desserts are not bad 
either. 

Sweet potato casserole 
So many things, too many to list 

WHAT IS YOUR FAVORITE THANKSGIVING DESSERT? 

Plum pudding 

NAME A PERSON WHO INSPIRED YOU MOST THIS YEAR 

Effective this morning—Mackenzie Copley 

SAY SOMETHING YOU ARE GRATEFUL FOR ABOUT THE 

PERSON ON YOUR RIGHT 

Dot Q, I am grateful for you bringing all the people to Bible 
study 

Their talent 

I AM THANKFUL FOR… 

The health of my family 
God’s Love 
Good doctors making me feel better 

MY FAVORITE THING ABOUT THANKSGIVING IS… 

Love of Christ, this community family & friends  
Feeling of Love 
Coming together 
The Church, My family, The gathering 
Family being together 





A Note from the Moderator… 

If you attended our congregational meeting on November 17, you may remember my reflections on our budget.  I want to reiterate what I 
said then and solicit your involvement in our prioritization process over the next year.   

As we have for a number of years now, we again face a budget shortfall, requiring us to spend down our endowment principle in order to 
make up the difference between our income and our expenses.  Obviously, this is not financially sustainable for the long run.   

Your church officers and all boards and committees spent significant time putting together our 2020 budget.  We did not ignore our shortfall.  
In fact, we realized some savings in expenses and some projected increases in income.  However, on balance, because of our timely     
decision to invest a little more in our children and youth and to use a more conservative standard for projecting investment returns,  our net 
shortfall was similar to years past—about $100,000.   

What became readily apparent to us is that we cannot erase that shortfall by shaving a little here and a little there off what we spend.  It will 
require some innovative revenue-generation, or some creative cost savings, or some major reductions in some aspects of our program, or 
most likely, a combination of all three.  We felt like we should make decisions about specific reductions thoughtfully, according to our mission 
priorities, and with well-facilitated congregational discussion and input. Furthermore, we believe it would have been premature to make such 
decisions—decisions that could have long-lasting ramifications—when we are in the midst of a pastoral transition, including our on-going 
visioning and strategic pathways processes.  We elected to base our long-term budget decisions on the results of those yet-to-be-completed 
processes. 

So, our commitment is to plan and facilitate an intentional, disciplined, and transparent process that will help us as a congregation to make 
faithful and wise financial decisions.  We will be counting on you to contribute to that process.  We don’t already have a tentative plan.  It 
really will be genuinely open.  And we don’t want to focus just on cuts.   We want to explore ideas for increasing revenue.  For example, how 
could we better use our building?  How can we increase pledges? We want to explore ideas for saving on expenses by becoming more cost 
effective.  For example, how much will we save in energy bills by having installed solar?  If you have ideas about either our revenue or     
cost-effectiveness, please let us know.  Wouldn’t it be wonderful if we could eliminate the shortfall by creatively bringing in more income and 
becoming more cost effective, without having to cut programs? 

If after working on those ideas to increase revenue and improve cost-effectiveness, we still have a shortfall, we will very consciously        
consider what our budgetary priorities should be, invest in those priorities, and let go of some aspects of our life together that we collectively 
deem less important.  Maybe we’ll decide to carry out the letting-go part gradually over, let’s say, three years.  Who knows, maybe we’ll even 
decide to spend more for a limited time period on designated areas believing that in the long run that will make us more sustainable.  All 
possibilities are on the table.  

It won’t be easy.  However, it’s necessary and could actually be exciting and renewing if we do it together and we do it fairly.  Thanks. 

~Barry Shelley 

Poinsettia Orders 

Please place your poinsettia order by December 8th. The plants will be on the chancel on December 
15th. Please indicate if you wish to take your own plant or have it delivered to a shut-in. Below is the    
order form, please fill out and return to the Church Office. You are welcome to have 4 names per plant. 

Please complete this form and return it to the church with $15 per poinsettia: 

I, ______________________________, would like to order ______ poinsettia 
plants for display at church on December 15th.  

After service on the 15th I would like to: 

____ take my plant home/deliver the plant myself to a church member. 
 

____ have my plant delivered to a homebound church member. 
 

____ take my plant after the Dec. 24th Candlelight Service 
 

The names I would like listed on the memorial list are (4 names per plant): 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 



Team 1 – Sept 15, Dec 15, Mar 15, Jun 28 
Leader: Ruth Copeland  508-697-7759 
The Sheppard Lombas 508-824-0313 
sheppardlomba@msn.com 
(Andrea, Jacinte (Jessie), Eva, Sadie) 
The Mitchells 774-240-0928 
Imakepix1@gmail.com 
(Adam, Heather, Bradley) 
Judy Reel  774-225-1984 
 
Team 2 – Sept 22, Dec 22, Mar 22, July 5 
Leader: Joyce Carroll 508-965-2469-  kidden@comcast.net 
Layne & Sierra Moline 781-843-9259 
nukefam@beld.net 
The Morales Family 508-271-5605 
Abbymorale4217@gmail.com 
(Abby, Adam, Isabella) 
Shelley-Wyss Family 857-210-3152 
barrygshelley@gmail.com 
(Barry, Brenda, Sofia) 
 
Team 3 – Sept 29, Dec 29, Mar 29, July 12 
Leader: Beth Eaton 508-930-7486-  betheaton1946@gmail.com 
Janet Eckstrom 508-583-0505 
Swordfish627@comcast.net 
The Creedon Family 774-406-7737 
janiscreedon@gmail.com 
(Janis, Seth, Cecilia, Luke) 
The Sparling Family 508-807-0076 
lbelvery@msn.com 
(Lisa, Jay, Sarah) 
 
Team 4 – Oct 6, Jan 5, Ap 5, July 19 
Leader: Audrey Jones (Deb’s phone 508-410-3476)               
deb@act-cpa.com 
The Bowman Family (as above) 
(Deb and Richard) 
The Hixon Family 774-218-9361 
Traceyhix71@gmail.com 
(Tracey, Troy, Hayley) 
Nancy Simonis 508-615-5797 
nsimonis@comcast.net 
 
Team 5 - Oct 13, Jan 12, Ap 12, July 26 
Leader: Loren Stott 978-549-0080  loren.stott@gmail.com 
Jean Boutwell 781-857-2150 jeanieb2@verizon.net 
Donna Costa 508-238-2908 
Quincyshores@gmail.com 
Ruth Ladd  508-584-5475 
Barbara Moody 508-728-3896 
moodytwos@gmail.com 
 
Team 6 – Oct 20, Jan 19, Ap 19, Aug 2 
Leader: Chris Madden  774-274-0522 cjmadden@comcast.net 
John Hagberg (as above) 
Doug Anderson  617-471-2468 
douginmass@gmail.com 
Katrina Clinton & Doe Fisher 508-226-5850    kcjoyf@aol.com 
Stephen Shaw & Gary Lyon shawlyon69@gmail.com 
 
Team 7 – Oct 27, Jan 26, Ap 26, Aug 9 
Leader: Keith Allen 781-986-4433 keith519@aol.com 
Shirley Bamford 508-588-5697 
Grambam71@comcast.net 
Judy Copley 508-238-0797 (copley521@gmail.com 
Jan and Matt Howard 781-826-6807 
Howard.matthew@comcast.net 
The Swisher Rosas 857-212-6789 
eswisherrosa@yahoo.com (Emily, Adriano, plus 4) 
Shirley Strangis 508-649-8963 
 
 

Team 8 – Nov 3, Feb 2, May 3, Aug 16 
Leader: Kelly Deyoe 508-916-1988 kdeyoe84@yahoo.com 
Denise Cahill 508-586-1254 
thedustyboots@yahoo.com 
The Kaptimers 508-468-0834 
Hgkaptimer@gmail.com 
(Getachew, Henok, Lauren, Jayce) 
The Camaras 508-638-1557 
helencamara@comcast.net 
(Helen, Mike, Connor) 
 
Team 9 – Nov 10 Feb 9 May 10, Aug 23 
Leader: Luane Rich 508-951-7349 luanarich@comcast.net 
Sue and Karl Koza   508-613-6574 
sjgoodale@comcast.net 
Bill & Luanne Cockshaw 401-347-6511 
Bill.cockshaw@gmail.com 
Tim & Jane MacIntyre 774-719-2167 
jcmacintyre@gmail.com 
Carol Bradford 508-946-5478 
Carol7bradford@hotmail.com 
 
Team 10 – Nov 17, Feb 16, May 31, Aug 30 
Leader: Lorraine Wilcox 508-587-9310 
Darmok2@comcast.net 
Holly Matisis 781-264-1507 hollymatisis17@yahoo.com 
Beth McIntyre 508-930-9789 
mbethmc@comcast.net 
David Wilcox (as above) 
Cara Devito 860-949-7084 
Dancinstar325@yahoo.com 
 
Team 11 – Nov 24, Feb23, Jun7, Sep 6 
Leader: Tricia Gross 508-942-5790 tricia072@yahoo.com 
Jessica and Pat (as above) 
The Cords 774-444-5226 
Kacords425@gmail.com 
Young-Fergusons 508-517-3788 
michellebrian@comcast.net 
Gini Hathaway 781-344-1257 
ginihathaway@gmail.com 
 
Team 12 – Dec 1, Mar 1, Jun 14 Sep 13 
Leader: Lisa Landerholm 508-631-1291 landerholm64@gmail.com 
Darlene Gilson 508-942-6188 darlenegilson1959@gmail.com 
Nelda Hayes 508-238-6004 
Village83@comcast.net 
Sandra Hill 508-238-6081 
s.hill42@me.com 
The Larsons 508-207-0071 
Leigh-ann@elevate.counseling.com 
(Leigh-ann, Leo, Jilliann) 
Diane Landerholm 508-587-9513 
ladydippl@comcast.net 
 
Team 13 – Dec 8, Mar8 Jun21 Sept 20 
Leader: Deana Colby 508-857-2122 office@brocktonucc.org 
Glenn Carey  508-586-0301 
Glennc1213@yahoo.com 
George Manoogian 508-583-2579 
georgemanoogian@yahoo.com 
Paula & Bob Gair 781-948-8480 
Rga652@verizon.net 
Bob Cutting&Sharron MacMullen 
508-828-5835 bcutting@verizon.net 
Dot Quimby  508-954-1834 
dottiemq@gmail.com 
The Colby family 

Fellowship Hospitality Teams 



CONTACT US 

 
CHRIST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, UCC 
1350 Pleasant St.,  
Brockton, MA 02301-2840 
 

Tel: 508-586-3022  

Fax: 508-583-7156 

Web: brocktonucc.org  

Email: office@brocktonucc.org 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday thru Thursday:  
9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday Worship Time:9:55 a.m. 

 

Christ Congregational Church, UCC 

1350 Pleasant St. 

Brockton, MA 02301-2840 

 

Hats - Scarves - Mittens - Socks 

Collected All Month! 

 


